

April 13, 2022

Michael Preziosi, P.E.
Director – Dept. of Technical Services
Town of Cortlandt
1 Heady Street
Cortlandt Manor, NY 10567

Dear Michael,

In April of 2020, the Town of Cortlandt in cooperation with WSP and Hollow Brook Golf Club approved modification of our Water Monitoring Protocol. These modifications included reducing the number of sampling locations and the elimination of all storm sampling events.

Hollow Brook Golf Club has continued its environmental stewardship and awareness by continuing to stringently adhere to all management protocols in place. This practice will never change.

Since the 2020 modifications, in fact, since the program's inception some 17 years ago, Hollow Brook Golf Club has had zero detections that breached the Health Advisory Thresholds. Most importantly, there have been no detections in the Hollow Brook.

Hollow Brook Golf Club requests to continue monitoring per the 2020 modifications to the Water Monitoring Protocol. We also request that a further adjustment to the testing program be approved. That modification would require that we sample three test points, each tested once annually. We propose to test the irrigation lake, a test point upstream of the Hollow Brook and a test point downstream of the Hollow Brook, during the summer months.

Given our stellar water quality record since inception of the golf course and our continued adherence to golf course management protocol, we would appreciate your consideration of this request.

Thank you,

Ogene J. Referson

Manager

Hollow Brook Golf Club